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“Watch your language!” says Board
Language used in advertisements considered by the Advertising Standards Board at its May meeting was inappropriate, insensitive and irrelevant to the products being advertised. 
A partially ‘bleeped out’ word in a radio ad for Nandos Australia Pty Ltd, where the first and last letter of the word could be clearly heard, was enough for the Board to uphold complaints.

“The Board considered that the word was clearly recognisable and irrelevant to the product being advertised,” Advertising Standards Bureau Chief Executive Officer, Ms Alison Abernethy said.
She said the Board believed that prevailing community standards would consider the word used to be obscene and that people would be shocked to hear it used repetitively.

Words combined with images of monkeys and screws in an outdoor advertisement for a mortgage company, resulted in the Board upholding complaints and determining that the overall message and content of the ad made a clear sexual reference. 

“The sexual reference could not be justified in the context of the product being advertised and the Board agreed the advertiser had breached the AANA Code of Ethics section 2.5, which deals with the use of language in advertising, and section 2.3 which deals with the use of sex, sexuality and nudity,” Ms Abernethy said.
The Board considered a print ad for Meat and Livestock Australia Ltd which used a phrase which included the word adoption. The Board determined the phrase was insensitive to those members of the community who had been adopted or had put a child up for adoption.
A radio ad for Kartaway Skips was terminated by the media outlet immediately it was made aware of a complaint relating to animal cruelty. The ad used the colloquial expression of ‘take a lump of four by two’ in reference to hitting a dog. 
“The ad offended listeners and the Board considered that the intention of the ad to be humorous did not excuse the comment which was made,” Ms Abernethy said. 

All advertisers have responded to the Board’s decisions and have removed or discontinued their ads.

During its May meeting the Advertising Standards Board considered complaints against 58 advertisements. A full list of the advertisements considered by can be viewed on the ASB website: www.adstandards.com.au under ‘Case Reports’. 

Contact: Alison Abernethy, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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